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The Pastor’s Page            
 One evening while looking to see what was on TV, 
Jane turned on the classic “It’s the Great Pumpkin Charlie 
Brown.”  Linus stays up waiting for the Great Pumpkin, and 
Charlie Brown goes trick-or-treating only to collect a bag of 
rocks. While the old show was still mildly amusing, Charlie 
Brown’s life is always short-sheeted, and Linus’s hope for a 
mystical moment in meeting the Great Pumpkin never 
materializes. Linus is seen as confusing the holiday of 
Halloween with Christmas and falling into the absurdity of 
deifying an imaginary living pumpkin.  My understanding on 
this is that Peanuts creator, Charles Schultz, intended this 
absurdity as a way of poking at people’s almost religious 
beliefs about Santa Claus. If Linus’s thinking about the great 
pumpkin is comical and foolish, then surely, we must laugh at 
our own tendency to live in the Santa Claus mythology.  
 All together Peanuts seems to beg for the reality of 
compassion, fairness, and a true faith.  Indeed, it is 
interesting that according to one story, children mailed candy 
to Charlie Brown after watching the show, because they 
wanted him to have more than rocks for a Halloween treat.  
Likewise, I think the human spirit seeks a real connection with 
God. We know that we surely will not find it in a pumpkin 
patch. Therefore, within and between these seasons of 
Halloween and Christmas, where is God to be encountered? 
 Perhaps the answer to that question is found is 
staying tuned to the spiritual aspects of the season we are in.  
While Halloween can have a fun side, honestly there is 
nothing Christian about it. Mostly it is a day steeped in 
ancient pagan customs and builds upon the common 
foundation of our fear of the unknown. Perhaps the best we 
can do is remind ourselves and our children that Jesus gives 
us life, and remember 1 John 4:4, “Little children, you are 
from God, and have conquered them; for the one who is in 
you is greater than the one who is in the world.”  It is in Christ 
that the darkness falls away, and the grave is conquered.    
 As we move through November we can remember 
the importance of thankfulness.  I came across a piece 
written by Billy Graham: (https://billygraham.org/ story/how-
to-be-thankful-in-all-things/).  In part he writes:  “Ingratitude 
is a sin, just as surely as is lying or stealing or immorality or 
any other sin condemned by the Bible.” “An ungrateful heart 
is a heart that is cold toward God and indifferent to His mercy 
and love. It is a heart that has forgotten how dependent we 
are on God for everything.” 

 

 From one end of the Bible to the other, we are 
commanded to be thankful. In fact, thankfulness is the 
natural outflowing of a heart that is attuned to God. The 
psalmist declared, “Sing to the Lord with thanksgiving” 
(Psalm 147:7, NIV). Paul wrote, “Be thankful” (Colossians 
3:15, NIV). A spirit of thanksgiving is always the mark of a 
joyous Christian.”  
 In some ways Thanksgiving is a proper pause 
before Christmas. Perhaps we can ask ourselves how we 
can express thankfulness during Advent and Christmas. 
 From here we prepare ourselves to receive in 
truth the good news of Jesus birth. It is the religious truth 
of real substance, and not the comical waiting in the 
pumpkin patch.  If we watch and wait, we really do meet 
God in the midst of worship, thanksgiving, and praise.  
May your coming months be filled with the real substance 
of truth, love and peace during these special times of 
celebration.  Amen. 

 

  Blessings, 

Pastor Russell Logston 

 

 

 

https://billygraham.org/
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SAVE THE DATE: 
November 13 – 11:00 AM meeting (2nd Tuesday of the month).   

All women of the church are invited to attend. There will be a program, and planning to be 
done for the Christmas Luncheon on December 4!   

   After the business meeting, we will make pasties. 

Check out the new books on the book rack in the UMW Corner! 

 
 
 

Monday Morning Men’s Group @ 9:00 AM  
THE LECTIONARY study with Pastor Russell 

Tuesday Morning Group Study @ 9:30 AM 
 Study to resume soon. Pastor Russell, leader 

Thursday Bible Study @ 2:30 PM 
1 & 2 Kings, 1 & 2 Chronicles  by Charles R. Britt 

Pastor Tom Petersen, leader 

Everyone welcome!!! 

 
 

          

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD  
SHOEBOX PACKING – NOV 11  
 

On Sunday, November 11 shoeboxes will be packed.    

The shipping cost for each box is $9.  The children thank 

you!  Find suggestions for gifts list on the table next to the 
kitchen.  Thank you, Congregation, for your support! 
 

 

Red Bird Mission 
The Need: Poverty, isolation, lack of economic opportunity are the overarching circumstances of the 

community that create a variety of needs that are basic to human life and existence. Poverty 

rate among all people in our counties averages 30%. Hunger is widespread among all age 

groups. Access to quality education is limited in the public schools that are more distant from 

these remote communities. The availability of jobs is shrinking in our region as the coal industry 

in Kentucky has been hard hit by environmental regulations. Housing is inadequate and unsafe 

for many. The well-being of our elderly population is fragile due to their isolation and lack of 

transportation.  

The Goal: Red Bird Mission, guided by Jesus Christ, empowers individuals and advocates 

justice through spiritual, educational, health and community outreach ministries, so that people 

fulfill their God-given abilities for the good of their family and the community where they live.  

                 The Change:  More students will be prepared for entering universities with a clear goal to 

eventually reinvest in their home community to bring about systemic change. The changes in improved 

health will begin to move our communities from being some of the worst in the country to being a model to 

other communities for improving health. Families will be more self-reliant in their food source and the elderly 

will experience increased quality of life. We will begin to create a new pool of workers prepared for and 

participating in technology industries and fostering new industry in our communities. Families will be 

healthier and safer because of improved housing.                (http://www.umcmission.org) 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://s3.amazonaws.com/static.ragamuffinsoul.com/wp-content/uploads/2009/12/small_group20logo.jpg&imgrefurl=http://carloswhittaker.com/2009/12/small-groups-is-it-time-for-a-change/&h=496&w=921&tbnid=WNsbNAO5b-AutM:&docid=Ku58KMVbk-oBdM&hl=en&ei=CpIFVp_3E8_lervFgogM&tbm=isch&ved=0CCwQMygPMA9qFQoTCJ-kmP3nksgCFc-yHgodu6IAwQ
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Truly Thankful  -  Deuteronomy 8:10-18 
We all enjoy the time of thanksgiving worship when the 
congregation joins in singing “Come, ye thankful people, come, 
Raise the song of harvest home!  All is safely gathered in, 
Ere the winter storms begin; God, our Maker, doth 
provide for our wants to be supplied: Come to God’s own 
temple, come, Raise the song of harvest home.” – Henry 
Alford.  As appropriate as that is, could it be deceiving?  
We can enjoy the congregational feeling and singing but 
miss the importance of being truly thankful.  Moses reminded Israel, “When you have 
eaten and are satisfied, praise the LORD your God for the good land he has given you.  Be careful that you do not forget the LORD 
your God, failing to observe his commands … But remember the LORD your God, for it is he who gives you the ability to produce 
wealth” (Deut. 8:10-11, 18 NIV).  If we are thankful, we may sing, but we will certainly adhere to God’s teachings and remember that 
God is the Source of our strength, our skills, and our material blessings.” 
 

FIRST IMPRESSIONS REFLECT CHRIST  
REV. BENTON HEISLER - Director of Connectional Ministry, Michigan Conference 

 

 “You only have one chance to make a first impression.” Likely not a new statement to most of you. Yet a profound truth to 
constantly keep in mind. 
 Linda and I have moved to a new community this past week. I keep reminding myself of this “first impression” truth. Each 
person I meet is a new opportunity to make a friend, offer a word of encouragement, and hopefully model a Christlike example. 
 We went to our favorite “chain” restaurant for a bit of comfort food tonight. We knew the menu would be identical to the 
one in the town we just left, but would the service be as good? Our server made multiple good impressions, including an unsolicited 
loaf of bread as we boxed up the left overs at the end of our meal. “Here, she said, you will want this with lunch tomorrow.” What 
an unexpected act of generosity and excellent first impression! 
 My point? Every “first encounter” in our congregations and with each of us as disciples of Jesus Christ, should leave persons 
with the impression of Christ shining through us. A generous, kind, grace-filled and compassionate  experience should be the 
memories we leave behind. 
 Paul Perez steadily guides the multiple responses we have made to various disasters. In the face of tragedy, the compassion 
and generosity of United Methodists is the first impression of the Church many may encounter.  Please consider giving generously to 
the Bishop’s Advent Offering to help our impact in the face of these recent disasters. 
 I Samuel 16:  7 reminds us that as “humans we look at the outward appearance, but the Lord looks at the heart.” What is 
the first impression we are making with God as God looks into our heart?  Is it a heart of war seeing others as objects to be 
conquered, or a heart of peace that seeks to graciously welcome every individual we encounter? 
 As we left the neighbors that had become our “family” the past ten years, one of the women commented, “Linda brought 
us brownies the day we moved in. You have no idea how much that made us feel welcomed. I have made it a point to do that with 
every new family that I have seen move in.” 
 Discipleship is like that, a contagious multiplication of kindness, grace and generosity that leads others into a similar walk 
with Christ. 
 So, walk boldly in Christ’s image and make a great first impression! 
 

 

Jubilee House Homeless Shelter Collection       
                                                       (“SOX BOX”)    
 Jubilee House (to which Empire United Methodist Church members have donated clothing, shoes, 

tote bags, etc. through our “SOX BOX” over many years) celebrates Christmas with their “friends” by 

decorating the house, having a Christmas service and by giving each one a “Goodie Bag” as a Christmas 

gift. 

 We can help with this celebration by donating a variety of items that will be put into 

 the goodie bags: new “sox”, candy bar, small packages of dried fruit and/or nuts, gift card (McDonald’s, 

coffee house, etc.). 

 Please bring any of the above items to church and place in the “SOX BOX –  Goodie Bags.” 

Monetary donations are also welcome.        THANK YOU for sharing Christmas!!! 
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ALL-CHURCH MEETING   
OCTOBER 23, 2018   5:00 pm   
PRESENT: Roger Noonan, Roger & Carole Merillat, Roy Pentilla, Sandy Mallory, Kay Coombs, Sue 
Palmer, Barb Foged, Candy Hasselbeck, Jim & Gerri Sorbie, Pat Smith, Bill & Jan Lyon, Marcella Bodoh, Kay 
Wilcox, Pastor Russell, Jim & Barb Fowler, Rod Meade, Mary Horney, Gwen Denny 
 
A Potluck dinner was served.  Pastor Russell gave the blessing. 
 
Pastor opened with the purpose of the meeting.  Last year we changed to the Governance model and 
thought it would meet our needs.    The Governance model has not been successful thus far, but there 
is hope that it will.  Change is difficult.  He recapped the governance board definitions:   

• Mission is a uniting purpose that resides in the life of every person in the church – the shared 
intention given by God to a group of disciples.  Mission is the underlying, driving purpose for the community.  

[what drives us] 

• Ministry is the work that is done to directly touch the world with the mission of the congregation here and now. [the “hands on stuff” 
that we do] 

• Management is the work of leadership that must be done to coordinate the work of a group of people to fulfill the responsibility that 
they share.  [how we do it – work of the leadership] 

• Governance is the work of leadership that must be done to discover and articulate a mission that will inspire people into service and to 
organize a strategy by which those inspired people may fulfill the mission.  [visioning for the church and what we should be doing to make 
disciples for Jesus Christ] 

Governance seeks to answer: “What is the purpose for which Christ created our congregation?  Who are the people to whom we are being sent?  
What are the kinds of ministries through which we intend to fulfill that purpose with those people?  The Governance cycle: Mission/Vision Process 
– Evaluate Past Year – Discern Current Strengths/Challenges in church & community – Discern Focal Goals.  Management and ministry take place 
within the ministry teams according to the ministry descriptions, policies, and guidelines produced by the team leaders working in cooperation with 
the Pastor and Governance board to align the goals of the ministry with the mission of the church. 
 
Pastor Russell apologized for not being present enough in the last year and a half, but that he and his family are at a turning point now with Jane’s 
medical issues, her subsequent medical leave and disability.  He had hoped that the Governance model would work as there were fewer members 
willing to fill required slots in the Ad Council format.  The decision to return to the “Administrative Council” form, however, belongs to the church.   
 
DISCUSSION:   

• Those present discussed the pros and cons of the Governance model and the Administrative Council model.  Comments:  Some felt that 
the governance model is alienating a few church members; others felt there was a small group in charge; communication was not good 
with church members.  Others felt that church members would be more involved in the Administrative Council model. 

• Other comments:  trustee responsibilities were not getting done; pastoral leadership was needed; not enough people to fill all the spots.   
The Question was called:  Do we want to go back to the Administrative Council model? 
 
Motion made by Jim Fowler that Empire United Methodist Church return to the “Administrative Council” model for the church governing body. 
Seconded by Kay Wilcox. 16 voted YES. 
 
With the vote, this means that a special Church Charge Conference will be scheduled for the congregation to vote on returning to the 
“Administrative Council” format and a slate of officers for 2019. 
 
Pastor Russell asked for volunteers to serve on the Nominations Committee.  They will present a slate of officers at the special Church Conference 
to be scheduled as soon as possible.  Those who volunteered to serve were:  Patricia Smith, Sue Palmer, Jim Fowler, Bill Lyon. 
 
Motion made by Pastor Russell to accept Patricia Smith, Sue Palmer, Jim Fowler, and Bill Lyon as members of the Nominations Committee; 
Seconded by Rod Meade.  Passed Unanimously. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  As of September 30, 2018 -     Total Income: $95,846  Total Expenses:  $93,465 Net Income: $2,380 
Approximately $10,000 needed for apportionments (Ministry Shares) by 12.31.18 
Motion by Jim Fowler to accept the treasurer’s report; Seconded by Rod Meade.  Passed Unanimously 
 
MISSIONS REPORT:  Rod Meade reported that beginning Jan. 1, 2019 we will begin using EngageMI, the new Michigan Conference mission 
program.  We will select monthly loud offering missions from this program.  Shoebox packing is November 11.  “Gifts with a Cause” – the 
alternative gift giving community-wide event will be cancelled this year, due to lack of support from church members and the community.  The 
Micki Barr Memorial Giving Tree procedures are being revised; will announce results soon.  Received $360 in hurricane Michael relief donations. 
 
          (Continued on the next page) 
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(Continued from previous page) 
OTHER BUSINESS:   

• The parsonage refrigerator is not working.  A bill for a new refrigerator with delivery and 4-year service contract was submitted by Sue 
Palmer for $1,875.  A card needs to be sent to Anderson Electric for donating their service call amount for the old refrigerator.  The circuit 
for the refrigerator needs to be checked.  The old refrigerator to be taken by Max’s. 

• Jan Lyon requested Host volunteers for November:  Kay Coombs, Carole Merillat volunteered. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Jim Fowler, Seconded by Roger Noonan at 7:00 PM.   
Respectfully submitted, 
Sandy Mallory, secretary 
 

 
EMPIRE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
ANNUAL CHURCH CHARGE CONFERENCE MINUTES 
Sunday, October 14, 2018 3:00 PM 
@ Keswick UMC – Suttons Bay  
ATTENDANCE:   Rev. Kathy Snedaker-Presiding Elder, Rev. Russell Logston, Roger Noonan, Bill and Jan Lyon, Kay Coombs, Tom Petersen,  
  Sandra Mallory 
Rev. Snedaker opened with prayer 
. 

1. ELECTION OF SECRETARY: 

• Sandra Mallory was affirmed as secretary to record minutes of the charge conference.  
Rev. Snedaker asked for some accomplishments in 2018:  The parking lot has been striped, and signage put in place; making the sanctuary more 
handicap accessible (shortening two pews to accommodate wheelchairs/walkers) and relocating two pews at the back of the sanctuary to allow 
easier accessibility [to be completed this month].  New sound system has been installed.  Summer church was expanded to two-months (July-Aug).  
Additional landscaping done. We celebrate two new small groups: Quilters and Compassionate Care (for caregiver support) to the congregation 
and community; two Bible Study groups (Men’s group on Monday mornings; and Thursday afternoon group); Steak Fry as community outreach. 
 

2. LAY LEADERSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT (Nominating Committee)        Pastor Logston 
Pastor – Rev. Russell Logston; Treasurer – Roy Pentilla; Finance – Gerri Sorbie; SPRC – Roger Noonan, Kay Wilcox; Trustees & UMW – Jean 
Petersen; Trustees & Memorial – Tim Egeler; Lay Leader/Hospitality – Jan Lyon; Men’s Group – Jim Sorbie; Missions – Rod Meade; 
Worship – Sandy Mallory; Music & Membership – Gwen Denny; Summer Worship – Kay Coombs; Education – Candy Hasselbeck 
Motion to accept the report was made and affirmed.        
  

3. MEMBERSHIP REPORT:             Kay Coombs 
 At the close of last year, we had 82 members; average worship attendance – 49; average Sunday school attendance – 8; two members 
 removed by death; 3 baptisms (Nov 2017); estimated Year-end membership – 80.       
 

4. STAFF PARISH RELATIONS COMMITTEE – MOTIONS TO BE PRESENTED:       Roger Noonan 

• The Church Council recommendation for the Pastor’s Total Compensation for 2019       

• The Church Council recommendation for  the Pastor’s total professional expenses (travel, reimbursement and continuing education) for 
2019  

• The Household Furnishings Allowance recommendation  [A suggested amount is $5,000 or less; this is designating part of the salary and is 
not in addition to salary].             
           ALL Motions Affirmed  

Special Recommendations:   None 
 
MINISTRY SHARE REPORT:  % of Ministry Shares have been paid to date:      38% 
 
PASTOR’S REPORT: Pastor Logston stated that EUMC used the Governance model this past year and we will conduct an evaluation whether to 
continue or return to the Administrative Council format used in the past.  We want to find ways to engage people in the ministries of the church, 
using their gifts and talents.  I look forward to working with EUMC as long as I can.  
OTHER CELEBRATIONS: We have a heart for missions with support to:  Jubilee House, Traverse City; P.E.T. Projects ecumenical Vacation Bible 
School [EUMC, St Philip’s Catholic Church, Glen Lake Reformed Church]; UMCOR; benefit dinners; Holy Humor Sunday [the Sunday after Easter] 
celebrating the Easter message. 
 
Closing Prayer and Benediction by Rev. Logston 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sandra Mallory, Secretary 
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Empire United Methodist Church’s 
“Best of Show” - Gwen Denny 
During this past Church Conference our District Superintendent asked each pastor to lift up the 
name of one individual in their church and community who exemplifies the Christian witness.  
They were to be given the title of “Best of Show.” Personally, I didn’t feel like I could point out 
anyone person to the exclusion of everyone else and yet I knew I needed to provide some input 
for our DS to use.  I have been asked to share what I gave to our District Superintendent to read. 
Although I didn’t save the original this is what I wrote: 
 

I feel that there are many within our church that give of themselves in many different 
ways.  So many share of their time, talents, gifts and graces, and I cannot really say that anyone of them outshines the 
other. But I will pick one to represent the whole this day, and so I chose Gwen Denny.  Gwen is our pianist and always 
willing to provide music for our worship services.  Sometimes we don’t always fully appreciate this gift of music until we 
find ourselves without someone who can play.  Gwen has always been available for providing music during funerals; 
whether the families have been related to our church or not.  She is active within the life of our church and within our 
community in many ways. So, for today I choose Gwen as our best in show. Pastor Russell 
 
 
 
 

Ways to remember the lives and work of church saints 
 Historically, the Church has confessed a belief in the "communion of the 
saints," which includes not only all living believers, but also all who have gone before 
us. When we celebrate Holy Communion, we experience the communion of 
saints, feasting with believers past, present and future. The author of Hebrews 12 
reminds us that these saints, a “great cloud of witnesses,” surrounds us 
and cheers us on. 

 On All Saints Day, United Methodists publicly remember and honor those who have passed away. Celebrated on 
the first Sunday in November, many congregations light candles, ring bells of remembrance, and call the names of those 
lost in the previous year as a way of honoring the impact their lives have had on us.  
 
 

 
 
 

  
         2:00 AM  Nov. 4 

                                                                              Veterans Day – November 11 

  
 
 

"God, sometimes life gets me down and I find it hard to see things to be thankful for. Open my eyes to see 

the gifts you’ve given me in my life. I’m going to start by thanking you for loving me enough to come to earth 

and die so we can live together forever. Amen."         - Wendy van Eyck  
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 MONTHLY CALENDAR 

1ST Sunday of every month: 
Holy Communion served – “Take communion as often as you can.  It is food for the journey.”   All are 
welcome. 

▪ Leelanau Area Food Pantry Collection 
Donations of canned goods and packaged food are collected for the Leelanau Area Food Pantry.  The pantry is 
always in need of volunteers.  Please contact Pastor Russell or Elaine Pentilla  for more information. 

▪ Men’s Breakfast – 2nd Saturday of the month at 8:30 AM 
▪ United Methodist Women meet – 2nd Tuesday of the month at 11:00 AM 

Last Sunday of every Month:   Loud Offering (save your change) – to help a wide variety of charities and the 
Pastor’s Discretionary Fund (for people in need). 
 

 
 
 

 
 

  
     
   

      
   USHERS:     HOST: 
   11.04 Sue Palmer Tim Egeler  11.04 Barb Foged 
   11.11 Jim Fowler Pete Mallory  11.11 Kay Coombs 
   11.18 Dan Davis Jan Lyon  11.18 Barb Fowler 
   11.25 Jim Sorbie Mary Horney  11.25 Kay Coombs 
 

   COUNTERS:     READERS: 
   11.04 Bill Lyon  Sandy Mallory    11.04 Carole Merillat 
   11.11    Jan Lyon  Beth Noonan       11.11 Meredith Goodrick 
   11.18 Tom Petersen Gerri Sorbie          11.18 Sandi Flack 
   11.25 Kay Coombs Roger Merillat  11.25 Kay Coombs 
 
 
 

             

    Saturday, November 10 
        (Every 2nd Saturday of the Month) 

 

            8:30 AM 

   Bring a friend, or two! 
  

Our Vision Statement:   
Be a Companion in Faith to All, That Jesus Christ May Live in All. 
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Serving as the Hands & Feet of Christ 
134 Years in Empire 

1884 – 2018 
The Beacon is published monthly by The EMPIRE UNITED METHODIST 
CHURCH.  Our mailing address is: PO Box 261 – 10050 Michigan Street, 

Empire, MI 49630.  We can be reached at 231.326.5510 or 
www.empireumc@centurytel.net.  Information and items for publication 
must be received at the church office by the 3rd Wednesday of the month. 

 

EUMC Mission Statement 
“To live out a faith in Jesus Christ through our efforts to hear others, 
share in God’s truths, join in worship, and celebrate in the Joy of God’s 
grace.”  
   SUNDAYS 
10:30 AM  Worship Service 
                Sunday School after Children’s Moment 
8:00 PM  AA Group 

MONDAYS 
9:00-1:00  Church Office open 
9:00 AM  Men’s Bible Study - Pastor Russell Logston 
10:00 AM  Worship Team 

WEDNESDAYS 
9:00-1:00  Church Office open 
8:00 PM  NA Group 

THURSDAYS 
9:00-1:00  Church Office open 
10:00 AM  Worship Team  
2:30 PM  Bible Study – Rev.  Tom Petersen 
4:00 PM  Choir Rehearsal 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
  

 
 
                 EMPIRE  
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH  
PO Box 261 - 10050 Michigan Street 
        Empire  MI  49630 
 
Rev. Russell K. Logston, Pastor 
(231) 326-5510              
empireumc@centurytel.net 
pastor_empireumc@centurytel.net  
Facebook.Com/Empire United Methodist Church    TO: 
Website: www.empiremiumc.org 

 
 

http://www.empireumc@centurytel.net
mailto:empireumc@centurytel.net

